The Madison Parish Port Commission met in a regular session on Tuesday, May 25, 2021 at the Madison Parish Port Commission Office.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Frazier and a roll call was taken as follows:

Commissioners present:          Donald Frazier, Isaiah Ross, Latasha Griffin and Charles Vining

Commissioners absent:	Robert Charles Brown, Harold Allen and Jim Tucker
   

Other members present:         Patrick Terry Murphy, Executive Director &
                                               Kimmeka Epps, Secretary/Treasurer

Visitors:	Brian Killen (LP Port), 

On motion given by Commissioner Vining and seconded by Commissioner Griffin, on approving the previous meeting minutes on Tuesday, April 27, 2021. The minutes were approved with no necessary corrections. Motion carried unanimously.

Secretary Epps informed the board of the dividend amounts received from LWCC.  Vice-Chairman Vining questions the source of the restitutions funds.  Secretary Epps advised that the funds came from money laundering charges.

On motion given by Commissioner Vining and seconded by Commissioner Griffin, the financial reports were approved with no necessary changes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Murphy explained the construction project at CHS.  CHS is adding a pumping station within the additional leased property.  Commissioner Vining questioned the location of the construction site.  Murphy provided the location of where the project has begun.

Murphy explained Delta Southern Railroad lease renewal woes. The Port’s Attorney completed the lease with terms of operation for DSR.  The CFO Jon Ryan does not agree to the terms of the lease, stating that the terms would create hardships for the staff.  Commissioner Vining questioned who keeps a record of the railcars that utilize the Port’s rail?  Murphy explained that DSR would keep a record of cars that DSR places on the Port’s rail.  However, we are aware of how many cars that utilizes the Port’s rail annually.

Secretary Epps explained the new Marine Liability insurance premium to the board. Adding that an increase will take effect in July.  Commissioner Vining questioned whether terrorism is a part of the Port’s policy.  Epps confirmed that terrorism is required. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Murphy reported on Rail Vehicle Services.  The communication with La Tech & Rail Vehicle services has halted until further notice.  Charging stations are in the works for the project at RVS.  Murphy would like to have Port Security to keep track of the persons coming in and out of the property.  The Board had a vast discussion on how to slow down the truckers on Port road.  Adding road bumps is an option while the Port will continue to ask the Sheriff’s Dept. for assistance.

Murphy discussed working on adding rail into to building at Rail Vehicle Services.  Monies are still available that was allocated to that project.

Public comments: Bryant Killen, Deputy Director Port of Lake Providence, Tensas and Vidalia Ports.  Efforts with the Transportation Service Board are ongoing with the multimodal discussions.  

There being no further business brought before the board, Chairman Frazier declared the meeting adjourned.

Kimmeka Epps					Donald Frazier	
Secretary/Treasurer					Chairman


